On behalf of the City of Chicago Fire Department, I attended and presented at the Non-Conventional Threat (NCT) conference exercise and exhibition held at the Hilton Washington Dulles Airport Hotel in Washington, USA on 19-21 September 2017. The 3rd edition of the NCT USA showcased a live CBRNe/EOD demonstration on day one followed by two days of industry exhibition and two parallel conference streams.

Given my expertise as the Hazardous Material Coordinator for the Chicago Fire Department, which includes the responsibility of securing Chicago from the complexity and danger of HazMat threats, I presented on "Protecting High Visibility Events and Critical Infrastructure". 

As a speaker at the NCT USA conference, the  CBRNe Society waived the event fee and covered the cost of travel and accommodations. 

I believe my attendance at the NCT conference benefited the City of Chicago, The Chicago Fire Department and myself, by allowing me to view and discuss how other agencies approach CBRNe/EOD challenges and use innovative defense and response solutions. I am able to bring back lessons learned and apply them to the CFD SOP's.   My presentation on "Protecting High Visibility Events and Critical Infrastructure"  showcased how the City of Chicago Fire Department approaches these challenges.  Let me know if there are any other responsibilities associated with me notifying the Board of Ethics of my return. Regards

Glen P. Lyman
Deputy District Chief
Hazardous Material Coordinator 
Special Operations
Chicago Fire Department
